HANDOUT - CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED Commission Agenda Item 7f



711 grand ave, #110 san rafael, ca 94901

ph: 415.226.0855 fax: 415.226.0856 marintransit.org April 16, 2020

Therese McMillan
Executive Director
Metropolitan Transportation Commission
Bay Area MetroCenter
375 Beale Street, Suite 800
San Francisco, CA 94105-2066

Dear Therese,

On behalf of Marin Transit, I deeply appreciate the extraordinary effort MTC staff have made in quickly developing principles and a formula for distributing CARES Act emergency funding to the region's transit operators. The MTC staff recommendation addresses many of the small operator concerns and I am glad Marin Transit was able to participate in the process. We are especially pleased at the commitment MTC is making to re-visit transit operator needs based on a COVID-19 recovery strategy for the next tranche of funding distribution.

Marin Transit supports the staff recommendation based on Alternative A-1 you forwarded to us on April 15th and that you will be making to the MTC on April 22nd. Thank you and Alix Bockelman for your leadership in in this very challenging time. We look forward to ongoing collaboration with MTC and the region's transit operators on CARES Act funding.

Sincerely,

Nancy Whelan General Manager

board of directors

dennis rodoni president supervisor district 4

kate colin vice president city of san rafael

judy arnold 2nd vice president supervisor district 5

damon connolly director supervisor district 1

eric lucan director city of novato

katie rice director supervisor district 2

kathrin sears director supervisor district 3 CC:

Dennis Rodoni, President, Marin Transit Board of Directors Damon Connolly, Commissioner, Metropolitan Transportation Commission